

Miami-Dade Police Department

Northside District 799 NW 81st Street Miami, Florida 33150 T 305-836-8601 F 305-694-5004

miamidade.gov

May 27, 2021

Dear Al Eskanazy:

On behalf of the Miami-Dade Police Department's Northside District, I would like to express my most sincere gratitude to the members of the Community-Police Relations Foundation for their contribution of \$1,800.00.

A check was made to Walmart to provide six of Miami-Dade Police Department's Explorers with their own personal laptops. On Wednesday, May 26, 2021, Miami Dade Northside Neighborhood Resource Unit, successfully presented the explorers with the laptops during their Appreciation Party. As you are aware, the success of our programs hinges on business and community collaborative partnerships.

We appreciate you for all that you do for our community.

Sincerely,

Shantea Jones-Ragin, Police Sergeant

Miami-Dade Police Department Neighborhood Resource Unit

(305) 835-4083

<u>Ù309705@mdpd.com</u>